
was formed of Bob Treinen, 
Tom Strom Jr. and Bob Mason. 
A question about the raceway 
property was raised, Tom Jr. said 
they were still interested but have 
been to busy with the race season, 
he will try to get a meeting this 
month sometime.
	 Oysterfest was a big 
success, Big thanks to Bob and Sue 
Treinen, Jody and Sharon Diaz 
and everyone else who helped. We 
grossed $7,030, our expenses were 
$2,961 and the Rotary will take 
1/3rd $1,342 which will leave us 
$2,778 profit at minimum, Bob is 
still negotiating with the Rotary.
	 Stacy Myers motioned to 
do Oysterfest annually. Motion 
carried. Tom Jr. motioned 
we purchase the sandwich 
machine from the dive club for a 
competitive price, motion carried. 
	 Some of the ideas to 
improve the Oysterfest process are: 
  Reduce the number of simulators 
and use it for training.
  Use timers to limit time on the 
simulators, 
  Use both tents for the display 
booth.
  Make up a poster for initial costs 
of getting into RC.
  Make up a bread board of an 
airplane to help explain the 
workings of RC.
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Oysterfest Success

	
Minutes read and accepted as read.
	 Treasurers report read and 
accepted as read.
	 Board meeting:
We have a date for the scale event 
this year and have submitted it to 
the port. May 14&15
We have informed the port of our 
intent to renew.
	 Tom Strom wishes to try to 
rebuild pylon racing in this district 
by have 1 day pylon races this 
winter, there would be no fee from 
the port as they don’t sell anything 
in the winter, the races would only 
be about a half a day and we could 
have lunch and a fly-in after. They 
are looking at Oct and Nov and 
also Feb and March. Tom Strom 
motioned to get some dates for 
winter races Seconded and passed.
	 Bob Mason proposed the 
idea of an exploratory committee 
to be a clearing house for flying 
site information and to check out 
leads for flying sites. A committee 

  Shorten the shifts to spread the 
work.
  Have a better variety of airplanes 
at the display booth.
  Have an orientation before 
Oysterfest for training purposes.
	 Marc Winz motioned to 
reimbursed Dick Robb $523 for 
table rental for the swap meet. 
Dick Robb also mentioned that 
70% of the tables have been sold 
and that if you want a table you 
had better not wait till the last 
minute.

	 No new officer 
nominations, Stacy Myers 
motioned to continue with current 
officers. Motion seconded and 
passed.

We had 5 people get their solo 
certificates, Congratulations to:

 Jeff Sterba

Dennis Marcus

Hunter Bourgault

Bill Judge

Rob Koenig.

Justin  was drawn for the year end 
free membership.

Meeting adjourned 7:58
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Pacific NW Swap Meet

November 7, 2015

ANNUAL SOUTH SOUND R/C SWAP MEET

WHERE:  The historic Olympic Flight Museum, Olympia WA.
(see ww  w  .olympicflightmuseum.com for directions).

WHEN:  Open to the Public on Saturday, November 7th 
from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

TABLES:  To reserve floor or wall tables, obtain a mail-in 
form or order online at h  ttp://www.rcsouthsound.com.  
Floor tables are $30 (more room behind table) and $20.00 
each.  Wall tables for vendors are $40.00 each.
 
SETUP:  Table holders may set up on Friday, November 6th 
from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and from 8:00 a.m. on 
November 7th.

ENTRY TICKETS:  Admission cost for this event is $5.00 
per person and is free for children 6 and under. All ticket 
sales go to the Olympic Flight Museum to promote their 
programs.

CONTACTS:  If you need additional information please 
send an e-mail to:richard@rcsouthsound.com.

INFORMATION:  Visit  http://www.rcsouthsound.com.
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Oysterfest

	 Oysterfest 2015 is over 
and was a big success. I heard 
estimates of almost 20,000 
people over the two days. The 
weather was absolutely perfect 
for the event.
	 We bought 80lbs of crab 
to start with but after the first 
day we were almost out. Big 
thanks to Sue Treinen for pick-
ing up another 15lbs to get us 
through Sunday. Even with the 
extra crab we sold out about 3 
pm on Sunday.
I’ll put a few pictures on this 
page but Royce Tivel has a nice 
gallery of photos on his website 
if you want to see more:

http://www.selectdigitals.com/
gallery/oyster2015.html



President............................ Jody Diaz .......................... (360)427-6102 
Vice President...................Burt Daggett..................... (360)427-6653
Treasurer............................ Jack Mitchell..................... (360)462-0232
Secretary............................Bob Beatty......................... (360)229-3408
Safety Officer....................Tom Strom Jr..................... (360)350-0181 

Board Members

Board Member.................. Jody Diaz........................... (360)427-6102
Board Member..................Stacy Myers...................... (360)426-9367
Board Member..................Bob Beatty......................... (360)426-5601
Board Member..................Burt Daggett..................... (360)427-6653
Board Member.................. Jack Mitchell..................... (360)462-0232
Board Member..................Tom Strom Jr. ................... (360)350-0181
Alt Board Member...........Bob Mason........................ (360)426-9256
Alt Board Member...........Chuck Kentfield............... (360)866-9473

Club Officers
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Dues are $75 if paid before Jan 
1st, $100 Thereafter. 

If you pay by mail send your dues, 
proof of 2016 AMA membership 
and a self addressed stamped 
envelope to the Treasurer:

Jack Mitchell

P.O. Box 1393
Shelton WA 98584

Make checks payable to SFRCF

President’s Corner

Hi everyone,

	 Fall has definitely ar-
rived.  Do you have your win-
ter project yet?  If not, don’t 
forget the 2015 South Sound 
R/C Swap-Meet at the Olympic 
Flight Museum. The doors will 
be open to the public from 9:00 
a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Saturday, 
November 7.  I am sure there 
will be good stuff.

	 Volunteers will be needed 
on Friday, November 6th at 
10:00 am.  There will be a lot of 
tables to set up, any help would 
be greatly appreciated.  For 
table holders, the museum will 
be open from 11:00 a.m to 3:00 
p.m. on Friday, November 6, 
and from 8:00 a.m. on Saturday.  
If you have any questions, con-
tact Dick Robb at 360-427-4521 

or 360-463-1137 or visit http://
rcsouthsound.com/   

Good karma has come to our 
scholarship program.  A few 
years back, we gave a scholar-
ship to a student named Breana 
Chavez .  Breana has put it to 
good use and has had job of-
fers from Boeing, and other big 
companies. 

Breana’s family is very proud 
of her.  Breana’s grandfather, Al 
Lester, has always been grate-
ful that our club gave Breana 
the scholarship.  Coincidentally, 
Al was an avid R/C flyer him-
self.  Due to some problems, he 
isn’t flying much anymore, so 
he decided to donate most of his 
hobby inventory to the club to 
be sold at the South Sound R/C 
Swap-Meet.  All of the proceeds 

from the Al Lester table will go 
towards the club scholarship.  
There is a trainer, a couple of 
incomplete kit-plane projects 
that need finished, Monokote, 
building supplies, kits, engines, 
and much more.

Al’s son John met me on two 
occasions with his father’s 
inventory.  Special thanks to the 
Lester family for there contri-
butions and support to the club 
scholarship program.
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Club Scheduled Events for 2015

dues $75 before January 1st and $100 on or after

Check out our web site at http://sfrcf.quintex.com

Training nights are ALWAYS weather permitting, check the weather at the field before leaving
Sold days can change, check out the website before heading to the field.

http://sfrcf.quintex.com/event/events.html

Event dates in black are scheduled.    Events in gray are complete.

November 2015
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2
9:00 AM RC Breakfast

3 4
SFRCF Board meeting

5
3:00 PM Training night

6 7

8 9 10 11 12
SFRCF Club meeting

3:00 PM Training night
6:00 PM RC Flyers

13 14

15 16 17 18 19
3:00 PM Training night

20 21

22 23 24 25 26
3:00 PM Training night

27 28

29 30 1
SFRCF Board meeting

2 3
3:00 PM Training night

4 5
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3 4
SFRCF Board meeting

5
3:00 PM Training night

6 7

8 9 10 11 12
SFRCF Club meeting

3:00 PM Training night
6:00 PM RC Flyers

13 14

15 16 17 18 19
3:00 PM Training night

20 21

22 23 24 25 26
3:00 PM Training night

27 28

29 30 1
SFRCF Board meeting

2 3
3:00 PM Training night

4 5

Page 1/1

The new contract allows us to schedule non-exclusive days again, however if the car 
clubs don’t go to the new track we may not keep many.

January 1st 9:00 am..........First fly of the year - Sanderson field - Locks will be changed!

May 29th, 30th & 31st......USSMA qualifier and Scale rally

Aug 8th .............................Dawn Patrol and Classic fly-in (see web site for more info)

Sept. 12th...........................Habitat Takes  Flight, Sanderson Field

Nov 7th..............................Joint Swap meet - Olympic Flight Museum 9-3

December 10th..................Christmas Party @ the Colonial House from 6 to 10


